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TEMPORARY SEVERE WEATHER CLOSURES OF BEACH ACCESS AREAS AND COUNTY 

COASTAL PARKS 

 

Effective today, January 20, 2025, at 4:00 p.m. CST, Cameron County Judge Eddie Treviño, Jr., has  

ordered the temporary closure of the following Cameron County beaches: 

• Boca Chica Beach 

• County Beach Access No. 4 

• County Beach Access No. 5/E.K. Atwood Park Pavilion 

• County Beach Access No. 6 

These County beaches will be temporarily closed until further notice to all incoming vehicular and  

pedestrian traffic due to the extreme high tides and severe weather conditions. 

 

Additionally, all County Offices, including the registration offices at Isla Blanca Park, Andy Bowie Park, 

and Adolph Thomae, Jr. County Park will be closed on Tuesday, January 21, 2025. Only registered RV 

guests will be allowed to access these parks. These closures are being implemented to protect visitors from 

ongoing hazardous weather conditions. Normal operations are expected to resume on Wednesday, January 

22, 2025, at 10:00 a.m. CST. 

 

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation as we prioritize safety during this time. For further 

updates, please stay tuned to the official Cameron County Parks Facebook page and website. 


